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FROM THE CHAIRMAN

I have great pleasure in again welcoming you to our annual production. This year
our production is Princess Ida, the only G & S Opera to be written in 3 Acts and
an Opera which, in my opinion, contains some of Sir Arthur Sullivan’s most
memorable music. The Opera was first performed at the Savoy Theatre on 5%
January 1884 running for 246 performances, and was the 8" collaboration by the
famous duo, following just 14 months after /olanthe.

We are delighted that Richard Buxton is again both Producer and Musical
Director. Richard has also been very well supported by our superb accompanist
Philip Sutcliffe and together they have ensured that our rehearsals have been
both enjoyable and productive.

We welcome two young members into the cast. Zoé Howe and Stuart Sellens
have performed shows with Bradford University, and we are delighted that they
have taken the plunge to join us here and hope that they may encourage others
to do the same.

I trust that you, our audience, will have a very enjoyable evening and thank you
for supporting us. If you already support us regularly, may you long continue to
do so. If you are new to us, and have enjoyed the show please consider becoming
a member or a patron and taking part in our all year round activities.

You can speak to any of our Front of House staff or visit our web site at
www.halifaxgands.org.uk for further information.

Trevor Roberts

Pat Castle, 1947 - 2012

We were shocked to hear of Pat's death following a sudden illness and a short
spell of treatment in hospital. She had been an active member of the Society
since the 1970s, both on stage and in concerts. One of her most successful parts
was the title role in Princess I/da, which she had played in all three of the Society’s
productions prior to this year. Her last principal part with us was Little Buttercup
in 2001, but she was giving her inimitable contribution to the chorus as recently
as The Gondoliers in 20009.

We dedicate this production of Princess Ida to Pat's memory.

An arranged marriage goes off course

Twenty years ago, two royal courts which had traditionally been enemies sought to settle
their differences with the marriage of their two children. Thus it was that Hilarion, two-year-
old son of King Hildebrand, was married to Ida, the one-year-old daughter of King Gama.
The two children returned to their respective courts with Gama undertaking to bring his
daughter to Hildebrand's kingdom when she had reached the age of twenty-one.

In the meantime Hilarion has grown up with typical youthful pursuits such as riding, making
music and drinking with his companions. Ida on the other hand has chosen a more serious
course, and on completing her education has harboured ambitions to further the
intellectual status of women. To this end she has occupied one of her father's country
houses and established a women'’s university. What started off as an experiment has now
taken an extreme form, and Castle Adamant is now a women'’s enclave from which men are
excluded on pain of death.

When the opera begins, we see the court of Hildebrand eagerly awaiting the arrival of Gama
with his daughter for the formalisation of the marriage with Hilarion. However, he is only
accompanied by his three muscular but not very bright sons, and brings the news of Ida'’s
rejection of men.

Hilarion receives this news with remarkable equanimity, and resolves to visit Castle Adamant
himself to attempt to win the Princess's heart. He sets off with two of his drinking
companions, while Gama and his sons are held hostage against Hilarion's safe return. The
opera follows their attempts to infiltrate the Castle and how these are affected by a power
struggle within the University.

In the end the essential struggle is between Ida’s head and heart, and whether her feelings
or her principles prevail we do not find out until the very end.

Guests of Halifax Gilbert & Sullivan Society

We give a warm welcome to our guests, the Mayor & Mayoress of Calderdale, Councillor &
Mrs John Hardy, and also to our regular guests, representatives of local amateur dramatic
societies.

In this year of The Queen's Diamond Jubilee, we are particularly glad to welcome Christine
Harris, a Deputy Lieutenant of West Yorkshire, and Mr Harris, to our Thursday performance.
Mrs Harris is well known in Calderdale for her involvement in community projects, and we
are delighted that she has found time in her busy schedule to spend the evening with us.







